
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The function of the Distance Education Committee is to develop and review policies and procedures necessary to the 
implementation and evaluation of the distance education program at Imperial Valley College. 
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The above edit confirms the only changes to the existing AP4105 are 1) to change references to 
Etudes to Blackboard (the current Learning Management System); and 2) to update the Course 
Quality Standards to include the statement “as expressed in the course outline of record”.   
Motion Carried Unanimously. 

c. Course Development Process and @ONE Online Training Policy 
M/S/C Rowley/Tirado to accept the Course Development Process and @ONE Online Training 
Policy as presented with agenda. 
Vice President Berry pointed out that the @ONE requirement is blessed by the ACCJC 
accreditation body as it helps prove IVC is taking action to meet the standard previously in 
question. A concern was raised that @ONE faculty are not requiring completion of the final 
week of the course but are still awarding the certificate of completion. Faculty present that have 
taken the @ONE course recently (Feb. 2014) indicated that they had to complete the final week, 
so it appears this is no longer an issue. Coordinator Finnell said she would get in contact with 
@ONE and confirm that students are required to complete the entire course before being 
awarded the certificate of completion. 
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Coordinator Finnell shared that the Course Evaluation Team will consist of Member Rowley, 
Member Tirado, Member Lovitt (DSPS Rep), Member Wainwright, and Faculty Member Leon. 
There are presently 37 online courses in development. 
Motion Carried Unanimously. 

g. Selection of Online Faculty Handbook Task Force 
M/S/T Finnell/McNeece to Table this action item for future discussion. 
Motion Carried Unanimously. 

h. Selection of Distance Education Plan Task Force 
M/S/T Finnell/McNeece to Table this action item for future discussion. 
Motion Carried Unanimously. 

 

4. Discussion and Information Items 
a. Program Review and Proposed Budget 

Coordinator Finnell provided a presentation on the IVC Fall 2010 to Spring 2013 success and 
retention rates of the face-


